Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 486 April 2010

Parish Council News

www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Meeting on 12th March 2010 was attended by Cllrs D Wooles (Chairman), D Weston, B Parkinson, Mrs P Bean, N Anfield and I Read. Clerk BC Taylor (878060). Apologies from Cllr Mrs J Calvert (Vice Chairman).

Progress on Matrix:

The proposed locations have yet to be approved by the Police. Further information will be available in 2 weeks time.

Bus Shelter Coble Lane:

Still waiting for second quotation before submitting the application for NYCC Ryedale Area Committee Grant.

Screening from Industrial Estate:

A meeting took place on the site with a Ryedale Case Officer who will now speak to tenants and owners of the site about screening of lights and completion of landscaping as stipulated in the Outline Planning Permission, particularly on the boundary of the highway.

Donations:

It was agreed to donate £200 to each of the Ryedale Citizens Advice Bureau and the Church of St Helen and the Holy Cross. The Council will review its position in May 2010, after the end of the Financial Year, to determine whether further payments can be made.

Maintenance and Repairs in the Village:

The Clerk and Handyman walked round the Village on the Main Street side of Finkle Street and New Street. The following repairs were resolved to be carried out forthwith:

- Prepare and varnish two seats in Main Street
- Trim ash tree by bus stop at junction of Coble Lane opposite Village Green
- Trim and tidy up ground around Alan Farnaby Memorial Seat at the junction of Coble Lane and North Garth Lane
- Prepare and weatherproof bench in York Road
- Prepare and weatherproof the seat at the mini roundabout and to provide a base of some nature for it

Newcomers to the Village: Welcome Packs

Welcome Packs are now up to date and will be distributed to newcomers.

Tree at No 3 Mill Lane:

A number of complaints have been received about the tree spreading over the highway. Attention is being given to getting the tree trimmed.

Planning Applications:

Application approved by Ryedale DC: 09/01347/HOUSE: Mr & Mrs D Noble: Erection of part two-storey/part single-storey extension to side, single storey glazed extension to rear, single storey porch/utility extension with canopy and linked double garage, rebuilding of chimney stack and replacement and addition of windows at Church Farmhouse and Church Cottage Church End Sheriff Hutton.

Annual Parishioners' Meeting:

Will take place on Friday, 9th April 2010 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. It will be followed by the usual Parish Council Meeting.

An Apology

In the Parish Council News item of the March Edition of the Village News, it was stated incorrectly that the Seat to be sited opposite the Police House was in memory of George Nelson.

The seat is to be dedicated to the memory of Dennis Davison. The Council offers apologies for its mistake to the Family and Friends of the late Mr Davison.

Friends of the Village Hall and Playgroup

Village BBQ and Disco

Saturday, 22nd May from 6:00pm at the Village Hall

We are hoping for the same perfect weather as last year but whatever the weather there will be a warm welcome and something for everyone!

Full details in next month's News or phone Margaret Fisher.

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club

There are four dates in April to note:

- 13th Volunteers needed from members to help with clubhouse cleaning, from 10:30am.
- 15th There will be an EGM/AGM meeting at 7:30pm in the clubhouse; this is an important meeting and members are urged to attend.
- 16th **Our last bingo** of the Spring in the Village Hall, starting at 7:30pm. All welcome.
- 17th **The green will open** for the summer season at 2:00pm until 6:00pm.

Everybody is welcome - members, non-members; anybody new to the game. Please come along; there will be people here to give help, advice, instructions. Bowls provided. Try us out! (There is no charge).

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Trust

The Annual General Meeting of the Village Hall will be held on Tuesday, 20th April 2010 at 7:30pm in the Village Hall. The AGM is open to all residents of Sheriff Hutton and usually lasts about an hour so why not come along and find out how *your Hall* is run.

The Sewing Class Returns

Starting on Monday evening, 19th April in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall at 7:00pm – 9:00pm.

Would you like to attend a friendly sewing class with good enthusiastic tuition. Teaching any sewing techniques from soft furnishings to dress making and tailoring. Whatever your level all you need is your own sewing machine and something you want to make.

Cost is £45.00 for 10 week course. You must be 16 or over.

Please contact - Janet Hull 01904 491001

Castle Open Afternoon - Saturday 26th June 2:00-5:00pm

Our next planning meeting will be on Tuesday, 20th April at 7:30pm in Castle Farm.

If you, or your organisations, would like to run an event or stall at this open village event in the castle grounds, then please come along to the meeting - or call Richard Howarth. We hope to raise money for local charities and enjoy a fun afternoon of activities and entertainment with a picnic tea!

First Aid Course - Reminder

There are still a few places available on this course to be held on Saturday, 10th April at The Miss Ward Room, the Methodist Church from 1:30 – 5:30 pm. Please phone Margaret Thompson to book a place. The fee of £ 10.00 can be paid on the day.

Dear Friends,

This month we celebrate Easter and it is interesting how there are so many different images and ideas that come together in the Christian year. At Easter Jesus was raised to life again "on the first day of the week". That is supposedly the same day that the world was made when God created "the heavens and the earth". The implication was that this was the "new" creation of God. It was the day when God created the world again. Jesus' resurrection was the first day of the new creation.

But often we want to celebrate the resurrection of Jesus, before we have even taken seriously Jesus' death. We want to skip the garden of Gethsemane, and the trial and execution, so that we can rush on to the resurrection. But we do need to take seriously Jesus' death and suffering. It shows us the great depth of God's love. God loves us that much, but it also shows us that suffering is the way to love. Suffering is a part of love, and the two are inseparable. We suffer when people we love hurt us intentionally or unintentionally. But through suffering we can attain the new life in Christ.

But we know that Jesus can identify with our suffering. He shows us that he is present with us in our suffering strengthening us and helping us. Jesus suffered just as we ourselves suffer in life, and therefore we have an understanding God. But we also have the knowledge that through suffering there comes new life, which we celebrate on Easter Sunday. Jesus' death was not the end, but God brought about something to overcome death itself, new life in Christ.

So do have a good celebration of Easter this year. Send each other Easter eggs and other signs of new life. Have a good celebratory meal with family, to celebrate God's new creation. But in the midst of the celebrations remember that this came about through suffering, and the self-offering love of God in Jesus Christ.

With every blessing for Easter from **Graham**

UCCC VILLAGE AUCTION 24th APRIL 2010

We are now making plans for the VILLAGE AUCTION on Saturday, 24th April 2010. What better excuse to Spring Clean and clear out the unwanted cobwebs and items down to the United Christian Churches Committee Auction.

Collections will take place as usual around Sheriff Hutton and Lilling on the Friday night and Saturday morning (just listen for the bell) or you can bring items to the Village Hall (Friday, 6:00-9:00pm or Saturday, 9:00-11:00am) or call Cheryl to arrange a pickup. Please make sure all items are downstairs or outside!

WE CANNOT TAKE sofas, mattresses, white goods (fridges, freezers, washing machines etc), cookers, clothes or child car seats.

All upholstered chairs **must have** an up-to-date fire retardant label (1988) or we cannot accept them. We welcome all donations of antiques, kitchen equipment, bric-a-brac, pictures, furniture, carpets, linen, bikes, garden & sports equipment, tools, working electrical items, books, DVDs, CDs etc.

If you have an item of specific interest or value we would welcome any information which will help us to sell it for a realistic price. We are always amazed at the generosity behind some of the items which are donated and this keeps the dealers coming year after year!

We also welcome offers of help on the Friday and Saturday - please contact Cheryl if you are willing to help with picking up items or helping on the day.

All donations of baking will be very gratefully received on the day itself, as the kitchen is usually open for refreshments from 12:00noon to 7:00pm!

If you haven't been to a Village Auction before put the date in your diary and come along. You will be amazed!

Viewing is at 12:00noon and the Auction will commence at 1:00pm

The Methodist Church

Happy Easter from all at the Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church. We would be delighted if you would like to come to any of our Services or Activities.

Our Minister, Rev Graham Peaden, telephone 01904 491950, is available to help if required.

You can be assured of a warm, friendly welcome.

Services in April

Sun 4th 10:30am Easter Day Worship Rev Graham Peaden (HC)

Sun 11th 11:00am United Family Worship at Parish Church

6:30pm Rev Graham Peaden (HC)

Sun 18th 10:30am Mr Stephen Spain Sun 25th 10:30am Mrs Kay Huxham

(HC) = Holy Communion

Additional activities:

Wednesday 8:00am Morning prayers

10:00am Drop in for coffee

6:15pm Singing Group (7th and 21st)

United Christian Churches Committee - Spring New Year Party

On behalf of the UCC Committee we would like to express our grateful thanks to all who took part in the rescheduled New Year party on Saturday, 13th March 2010.

Our heartfelt thanks go to each and every one of you who all helped in a myriad of ways all pulling together. The usual well oiled machine ran very smoothly and the event was a great success judging by all the wonderful compliments which have been kindly passed onto us.

Well done to our home-grown *Elastic Band* who enthusiastically provided the magnificent entertainment.

Altogether demonstrating once again how lucky we are to live in such a committed community. See you all in 2011.

Fieldnats

What a great end to the Winter Programme! A surge in new members swelled numbers to capacity on Wednesday, 3rd March. Our thanks goes to the speaker, Jacqui Faraday joined by two colleagues from Leighton Moss bird reserve, who presented an enjoyable and interesting talk on the 'Seasons of Mull'.

Looking forward to the Summer programme, we have decided to trial extending the outdoor meetings into October, starting earlier and because of how the bank holidays fall this year the first few meetings will occur slightly later in the month.

10 th April	Askam Bog
8 th May	SH Conservation Area and Castle Moats
29 th May	Dawn Chorus (Whenby)
5 th June	Dawn Chorus Sheriff Hutton (6:30am + 8:30am)
3 rd July	Strensall Common
7 th August	Yearsley
4 th September	Westfield Farm SH
2 nd October	Tophill Low, Beverley (9:30am – 3:00pm)

Watch this space for updates of meeting times and places. Members will be sent a schedule but if anyone else would like more information please call Melanie.

Next Meeting: 10th April - Askam Bog, meet the Village Square, near the Highwayman. Start 9:30am to allow travelling time.

St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest

SERVICES IN APRIL

Sheriff Hutton	1st			7pm	Maundy Thursday Passover Supper in Stillington Methodist Church
	2nd	10am	Good Friday Children's activities at Sutton Parish Room Watch at the Cross - Parish Church		
	4th	2pm 9.30am	Family Easter Celebration with Holy Communion		
	11th	11am	United Family Worship in Parish Church		
	18th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	25th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
Farlington	11th	11.15am	Holy Communion – CW-O2		
	25th	11.15am	Holy Communion - CW-O2		
Marton	4th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Easter Eucharist
	18th			6pm	Benefice Celtic Eucharist
Stillington	3rd			7.30/8pm	Benefice Easter Vigil
	4th	10am	Holy Communion		
	11th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
	18th	9.30am	Morning Worship		
	25th	9.30am	Holy Communion		
Sutton-on- the-Forest	2nd	10am 1.30pm 2.30pm	Benefice Children's Activities Walk from Chapel to Church Reflective Worship in Church		
	4th	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Family Easter Celebration + HC		
	11th	10.45am	Holy Communion		
	18th	8am 10.45am	Holy Communion Family Praise		
	25th	10.45am	Holy Communion		

EVENTS

5 th April	Coffee Morning at Old School House – 10:00 to noon - Entrance £1
21st April	Meeting of the Parishioners and Annual Parochial Church Meeting – Farlington
	7:30pm
28 th April	Hermitage Ensemble from St Petersburg – 7:30pm in Church. Tickets £10 [inc.
	finger buffet] from John Oakley.

NOTICES

At the Annual Parish Meeting Roy Thompson & Cheryl Smith were elected churchwardens for the coming year and they are the first point of contact for church matters.

Yorkshire Countrywomen's Association

We held our fifth Annual Branch Meeting on 10th March. The Chairman reported another successful year which had seen membership rise to 45, with new members coming not only from the Village but also from Strensall, Slingsby and Swinton. The Treasurer reported that although there had been a slight rise in our expenditure, we were able to keep next year's subscription at the current level of £13.00 which is due at our April meeting.

After a short business meeting, Nancy Megginson brought along 'Some of her Favourite Things', and gave us a most fascinating account of how she had acquired them and why they were so special to her. The meeting ended with everyone enjoying a buffet supper provided by all the members.

The first meeting of our 2010 Programme will be held on Wednesday, 14th April at 7:30pm in the Village Hall when we are to have a talk entitled 'How Good is Your Memory?, given by Gill Myers of the Alzheimer's Society. We extend a warm welcome to anyone who would be interested in joining us at our monthly meetings.

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

Wheelie Bins: The Parish Council has received a complaint regarding Wheelie Bins being put out too early, causing an obstruction and hazard to pedestrians. Ryedale DC recommends that bins, boxes and bags are only put out the evening before collection and that they are returned to their normal storage position during collection day. Lids must be flat and no items (branches/twigs, etc) protruding.

Dog fouling: Dog owners are reminded that if they allow their dog to foul anywhere within a 30 or + 40 mph area and fail to clear up immediately, it is an offence. The offender can face a maximum fine of £1,000.00. If you see anyone letting their dog make a mess and not clearing it up, please notify the Ryedale DC Dog Warden on 01653 600666.

Thank You

Thank you to the Committee of the Churches for organising the re-arranged Party on Saturday, 13th March. We as guests appreciate all the planning and work put in to prepare and serve us on the day. The meal and extras were excellent as always but the kindness of the friendly hostesses made it special. Because of the extra work in re-arranging the event, we say a special thank you particularly to the **LOCAL** members of the music group who entertained us. The choice of songs which we enjoyed for over one hour was marvellous and the talent of the soloists and instrumentalists was appreciated by the prolonged applause shown at the end.

Thank you all for providing this event for this Village.

Mid Week Ramble

Wednesday, 28th April. Meet 9:30am at Village Hall Car Park – Ramble for 4-5 miles – Pub snack or lunch available.

Sheriff Hutton Methodist Church - Coffee Morning 28th April

We are holding our annual Coffee Morning and Sale on Wednesday, 28th April from 10:00am to 11:30am in the Miss Ward Room. Stalls will include cakes, bric-a-brac and books. Admission £1.00 to include coffee, tea and home made biscuits. Do come along for a friendly chat and you are sure to find a bargain on our bumper bric-a-brac stall.

Proceeds are for Home and World Mission.

Friends of Sheriff Hutton New Village Hall -200 Club

227 members took part in the March draw, prize-winning numbers were 16, 29, 173 and 216.

Village Archive Project

It is not too late to become involved in the project to put Village documents into digital form. Last month we put a short article in Village News asking for people to scan paper documents to copy them as digital images. Anybody willing to join this group should contact Margaret Thompson or Peter Brown.

6

Message from The Jumblies

Since our last report, we have had two very successful events. The Jumble Sale on 27th February for the New Earswick Under 9's Rugby Team raised £1,301.00 and the Book Sale on 14th March raised £1,350.00 for The Parish Church. Our running total is now up to £4,401.00.

Thank you to everyone who donated to these events, those who gave prizes and baked, and those who came along to the Sales. We very much appreciate your support.

Our next Jumble Sale will be on Saturday, 17th April, raising money for The Ryedale Leisure Group. This Group is run by volunteers and provides leisure activities for people with learning disabilities.

If the improved weather has inspired you to clear out your cupboards, we will be very glad to receive your donations and they can be brought to the Village Hall between 9:00am and 12:00 noon. The Sale will be from 2:00pm to 4:00pm in the Village Hall.

Just a reminder not to put breakable items in polythene bags as they can so easily be damaged and then cannot be sold.

Penny Bean

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Welcome to the 2010 tennis season in this our Club's Centenary year.

The Club are marking the event at an evening celebration on Friday, 18th June. More details in the next Village News.

Photographs: Do you have any photographs of the club in its earlier days? We have lots of photos from the 1980's but very few earlier ones. We would like to put together a pictorial history so if you have any photos we could borrow, please get in touch.

The Club welcomes old and new members to another season of social and competitive tennis.

New Members: If you have thought about starting or returning to tennis this is the year to do it. We are running a Coaching session on Sunday, 25th April from 10:00am to 12:00noon, especially for you. We will provide rackets and balls, all you need to do is come along and give it a go. Please contact me for further details.

Social tennis: The Ladies sessions continue on Monday afternoons and Wednesday mornings. There will be a Ladies Practice on 11th April from 1:30pm.

Club Night will start on Wednesday, 7th April from 6:30pm.

League Tennis: The club will be running the same teams in the York League as in 2009. In the Hovingham League, there will be 1 Mixed team and 1 Ladies team.

There will be a mixed match practice on Monday, 19th April at 6:00pm. Captains for the teams are: York League Mixed - Jo Anderson; Ladies - Josephine Johnson; Men's - Charles Lewin; Hovingham League Mixed - Nigel Anfield; Ladies A - Christine Thomas.

We need more men for the teams and if you would like to be considered, please contact the team captains, and come along to the match practice.

Junior Tennis: The junior sessions will start on Tuesday, 4th May. The same coach, Rob Noonan, will be running some of the Tuesday afternoon sessions. More details in the May news or contact Helen Dryland.

Junior Club Night will again be on Friday evenings starting 7th May.

Details of all the junior tennis will be in the May News.

Subscriptions for 2010 are - Family to include both parents and all children in full time education £85.00, Adult £37.00, Students in full time education £20.00, Intermediate Junior aged 11 to 18 £20.00, Junior under 11 £14.00. Concessions Unemployed in receipt of unemployment benefit £20.00. All references to age shall mean the age of the individual on 1st April of the year in question. Subs are due on 1st April and the locks on the courts will be changed on that day. The key locks are being replaced by padlocks with security numbers. The number will be issued on payment of subs.

Please pay subs to the Treasurer Jill Anfield, 20 Castle Side, cheques made payable to Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club. Please return any old tennis club keys and do not disclose your security number to non members.

Please contact Josephine Johnson for further details of the club and the coaching session.

Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, 21st April in the Village Hall at 7:30pm, where we look forward to hearing Liz Bassindale speak on the subject 'An Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty'. Visitors are most welcome.

Marrow seeds are still available for those wishing to enter the Largest Marrow competition. Details from Jim Warrington 16, Castle View.

A reminder from our Treasurer:

Please will those members who have booked to go on the Day Trip to Renishaw Hall on 28th July, let Christine Drury have your cheque for £23, made payable to Sheriff Hutton Gardening Club, as soon as possible. Either post to Minster View, High Stittenham, York, YO60 7TW or pay at the next meeting, at the latest - Helen Loynes

Prize Bingo in aid of Farlington Church

The refurbishment of Farlington Church is making steady progress but we need more money to complete the planned works. Ian Downing and his team have kindly offered to run one of their fabulous Prize Bingos on Friday, 23rd April in Strensall Village Hall at 7:30pm. Come along for a fun evening of fundraising – it will be an evening to remember.

Early notice – Farlington's Rogation Service this year will be at High Towthorpe Farm on 16th May, at 3:00pm. Meet the animals, bless the crops and enjoy the tea which follows.

Guide Dogs for the Blind Association

The **AGM** of the Easingwold and District Branch of the Guide Dogs for the Blind Association will be held at The Old School House on 15th April at 7:30pm. This is an Open Meeting so anyone interested in supporting Guide Dogs will be very welcome. Refreshments will be served after the meeting.

Sheriff Hutton School Out of School Club

This new venture has been running 5 nights a week after school from 3:30-5:30pm and is proving to be popular with an increasing of number of children attending. The children are offered a variety of indoor and outdoor activities and to this end we would be very grateful if anyone has any Lego or construction sets such as K'nex which they no longer need and which they would be prepared to donate to the Club. If you have, please contact School on 878441 or bring them in - Many thanks.

Myasthenia Gravis Association (York Branch) Charity No. 1046443

M.G. is a muscle weakness illness that has no known cure and can prove fatal. As a sufferer of this quite rare illness I am organising a fund raising evening on

23rd April 2010 at Westfield Farm Sheriff Hutton – 19:30hrs till late

Live entertainment, Hog Roast Supper, Raffle/Tombola, Auction and Bar. Admission will be by ticket only £10.00 each

All proceeds from the night are for helping M.G. patents at the Neuro Sciences Unit York District Hospital. For Tickets /Info please contact Don Blythe.

Information Event for Over 50s, Disabled People & Carers

At Stillington Methodist Church on Friday, 16th April 2010 from 10:00am to 2:00pm to include a Free Buffet Lunch. Information on:

- Pension Credit, Disability and Carers Benefits, Housing and Council Tax Benefits,
- The Fire and Rescue Service, Police Service, Carers Services, Library Service,
- Adult and Community Services, District Council, Credit Union, Easingwold and District Community Care Association - plus refreshments.

Just call in at any time between 10:00am and 2:00pm.

This is a positive response by the Churches in Stillington to the local community during the current recession. The event is sponsored by Age Concern and Help the Aged through the 'Well-being and Healthy Living Joint Fund'

Sheriff Hutton Neighbourhood Watch

A reminder that our next local group quarterly meeting is on Thursday 10th June at 7.30p.m. in the Village Hall.

Chair: Bevil Freeman-Grenville Secretary: Chris[tine] Hudson

Tel:01347 878346 Tel: 01347 878389

Mobile:07740 231 535

Malton Rural West Community Policing Consultation Group [CAP Group]

The next meeting will be on Thursday 13th May at 7.00p.m. in the Village Hall Flaxton.

There is always a chance to ask questions, or make observations known at both the above meetings, so please come along.

The remainder of this page is intentionally blank.

D & K Unsworth & Sons

Excavators 1.5 – 13 ton 360° Telescopic Forklift

Road making & repairing, ditching and draining Landscaping and site clearance Pond Excavation : Paddock Maintenance Contact Guy Unsworth

Tel : 01347 878 558

THE CASTLE INN

Extends a Warm Welcome to Customers Old and New Good Quality Food Served Daily Lunchtimes and Early Evenings (except Wednesday) Children Welcome Tel: 01347 878 335

STORES and POST OFFICE

Mon – Fri 8 am - 5.30 pm (PO opens 9 am)
Sat 8 am - 12.30 pm (PO opens 9 am)
Groceries, Fruit & Veg, bakery products, sandwiches, sweets, cigarettes and stationery, National & Local Newspapers
Free local delivery service available

Tel: 01347 878 331

NICOLA'S CUISINE

Outside Catering Luxury Ready Prepared Meals

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire Tel: 01347 878 938 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Richard Fisher & Associates DENTAL SURGEONS

Richard W Fisher ~ James Robson Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490060

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

Painting & Decorating also

Furniture Painting : Ageing : Distressing

Competitively Priced

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152

Neil Eshelby

Painter and Decorator

68 Anthea Drive, Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing : All Tree Work
Hedge Cutting
Fully Insured

Tel: 01347 878 275

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers
Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales

Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices'

Jerry Petch

Tel/Fax: 01347 878 222

Poppy Caterers and Marquees

Bespoke Caterers and Marquee Hire Specialists in outside catering for all occasions Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878628

email: info@poppycaterers.co.uk www.poppymarquees.co.uk www.poppycaterers.co.uk

JANE HOLLOWOOD

MSCh and HPC registered

CHIROPODIST / PODIATRIST

Home Visits

Tel: 01904 491688

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND DECORATING

Tel: 01347 878 185

PETER TROTTER

Painter & Decorator
Joiner

97 Parkfield, Stillington

Tel: 01347 811 272

THE TREE FELLA

Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery
Quality Seasoned Hardwood Logs and
Woodchip For Sale (Delivered)
Chipper for Hire with Operator
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

01347 878 131 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

THE HIGHWAYMAN INN

Homemade Food Using Local Produce Cask Ales: Carvery every Sunday Functions Welcome Large Beer Garden

> Tel: 01347 878 328 www.thehighwaymanyork.co.uk

ALISON MASSINGHAM flowers

Now Open at Cavanagh House The Square, Sheriff Hutton Flowers, plants and gifts for all occasions ~ Nationwide Delivery ~ Tel: 01347 878144

www.alisonmassingham.co.uk

J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover : Alison Byrne Nitin Prasad

96 The Mount, York Tel: 01904 623 436

Painter & Decorator GRAHAM HILL

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

W.A. Hare & Son Ltd

Federation of Master Buidlers Award winners

Specialist Joinery Manufacturers for replacment windows, staircases and conservatories

Tel: 01757 248 188

Dates to Note

May	13 th	7.00pm	Community Action Policing Group meeting at Flaxton Village hall		
	16 th	3.00pm	Rogationtide Service at High Towthorpe Farm		
	22 nd	6:00pm	Family BBQ and Disco in Village Hall		
June	ne 10 th 7.30pm Neighbourhood Watch Meeting in Village Hall		Neighbourhood Watch Meeting in Village Hall		
	12 th	8:30am	Midsummer Breakfast at Jubilee House		
	18 th		Tennis Club Centenary Celebration		
	18 th	7:30pm	Bingo for 'Help the Heroes' in Village Hall		
	19 th	2:00pm	Benefice Garden Party at The Vicarage, Sutton on the Forest		
	19 th	2:00pm	Jumblies Sale in aid of 'Help the Heroes' in Village Hall		
	20 th		Annual Scarecrow Trail round the Village		
	26 th	2:00-5:00pm	Fundraiser and Open Day at Castle Farm		
July 3 rd Jumblies Summer Coffee Morning for 'Help the Heroes' in Village		Jumblies Summer Coffee Morning for 'Help the Heroes' in Village Hall			
	3 rd		Africa Concert at The Vicarage, Sutton on the Forest		
	15 th	7:30pm	Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall		
	16 th		PTFA Hog Roast		
August	10 th	7:00-8:00pm	Potato Weigh-In at Village Hall		
	14 th		Village Show		
November	8 th	7:30pm	Village Charity Meeting in Village Hall		
	13 th	2:00-4:00pm	Guide Dogs Autumn Fayre		
December	11 th		Christmas Coffee Morning at Village Hall		

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Federation of Master Builders

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension and Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving Excavation and Drainage

Tel: 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188



Anna Martinez-Atkinson Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities

Business Courses -Interpreting & Translations

Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510
W: www.spanish-talk.com

W: www.books4spanish.com

EDWARD HULL

BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354

RICHARD TURNER

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & Conservatories too!

also

Designer Driveways & Patios – Block/Stone Paving & Pattern Imprinted Concrete Free Quotes Tel: 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566

Dawsonbuild

Extensions : Conversions Renovation : New Build Repairs

Over 20 years Experience

Tel: 01347 878 186 or 0772 769 4428

STEPHEN SHIPLEY

T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

Peckitts Yard, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 878 481

NEIL HUTCHINSON

Motor Body Repairs
Manor Farm, Ganthorpe

WELDING & SPRAYING PRE-MOT WORK : SERVICING

Tel: 01653 648 436 or 648 441

PETER BELLWOOD

Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York
ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY
REPAIRED: SERVICED: SHARPENED

Contact : 01347 878 590 Mobile : 07947 045 222

SHE-DRIVE

School of Motoring

All lessons catered for – from beginners to Pass Plus

SHELAGH PAGE

Simon Wood t/a R E Wood LTD

Accident & Paint Refinishing Specialists
Vehicle Servicing: MOT Preparation
Used Car Sales
New Lane, Sheriff Hutton
Monday – Friday 8.30 am – 5pm

Tel : 01347 878 332

GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. PLUMBING & HEATING ENGINEERS

7, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton

OFTEC Registered Installer Gas and Plumbing Registered

Tel: 01347 878 512

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing : Repairs : Servicing

LPG Gas Sales

Tel: 01347 878 326

H₂O

Plumbing & Heating Ltd

Boiler Replacements & Systems Upgraded Ground and Air Source Heat Pump Systems

OFTEC Regd

Tel: 01347 878 684

Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07967 920 376

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs
Discount Tyres & Exhausts
Electrics & Engine Diagnostics
Air Conditioning Servicing & Repairs
Units 18 & 10 Shoriff Hutten and Estate

Units 1B & 1C Sheriff Hutton Ind Estate www.i-skelton.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878 790

Chrisalis Services

Let us take your problems away \dots

Business Support : Executive PA
Event Management : Design Services

Tel: 0844 583 8152

e: <u>lisa@chrisalisservices.co.uk</u> www.chrisalisservices.co.uk

VILLAGE REGULAR WEEKLY ACTIVITIES

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion	Parish Church			
	9.30am	Zomby Woofe FC	Playing Fields			
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall	1.30pm	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tue	10.00am	Chatterbox	Methodist Church	7.30pm	Ju Jitsu	Village Hall
	12.30pm	Luncheon Club	Village Hall			
Wed	8.00am	Morning Prayers	Methodist Church	6.30pm	Club Night	Tennis Club
	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop in for Coffee	Methodist Church			
	<u>11.00am</u>	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thu	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.00pm onwards	Exercise Classes	Village Hall
Fri	9.30am	Playgroup	Village Hall			

Additional Activities in April

Add	itiona	I ACTIVITIES III	ТАРІП		
2 nd	Fri	2:00pm	United Good Friday Service 'Watch at the Cross' at Parish Church		
5 th	Mon	10:00am	Parish Church Coffee Morning at Old School House		
7 th	Wed	6:30pm	Tennis Club Night restarts at Tennis Club		
9 th	Fri	7:00pm	Annual Parishioners Meeting with the Parish Council at Village Hall		
10 th	Sat	9:30am	Fieldnats visit Askham Bog, meet at the Village Square		
		1:30-5:30pm	First Aid Course in Miss Ward Room		
11 th	Sun	1:30pm	Ladies Tennis practice at Tennis Club		
14 th	Wed	7:30pm	Yorkshire Countrywomen 'How Good is Your Memory' in Village Hall		
15 th	Thu	7:30pm	AGM of Guide Dogs for the Blind Branch at Old School House		
		7:30pm	Bowls Club EGM/AGM in the Club House		
16 th	Fri	7:30pm	Bowls Club Bingo in the Village Hall		
17 th	Sat	2:00pm	Jumblies Sale for Ryedale Leisure Group at Village Hall		
		2:00pm	Bowling Green open for the Summer Season		
19 th	Mon	7:00-9:00pm	Sewing Class at Village Hall		
20 th	Tue	7:30pm	Annual General Meeting of the Village Hall		
21 st	Wed	7:30pm	Gardening Club 'An area of outstanding natural beauty' in Village Hall		
23 rd	Fri	7:30pm	Prize Bingo for Farlington Church at Strensall Village Hall		
24 th	Sat	12:00 noon	Viewing opens for items to be auctioned		
		1:00pm	Auction for UCCC at Village Hall		
28 th	Wed	10-11:30am	Mission Coffee Morning and Sale at Methodist Church		
		7:30pm	Hermitage Ensemble from St Petersburg at Parish Church		

[~] To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or e mail villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk ~

Village News is printed on paper sourced from sustainable forests

To contact the Village News production team, call Eric Hayhurst (878471), Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Lynne and Brian Shepherd (878310) or e mail villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk

Items for Village News should reach the editors by the 18th of April for inclusion in May's News.